
Flood Evidence Gathering Drop-in Session 
Nottinghamshire County Council (NCC) has organised a drop in session as a 
follow up to the June Parish Council meeting at the 

Methodist Community Centre 
on 

Monday 9th July between 2pm and 7pm 
The session is designed to collect information about the flooding event on 2nd 
June and help ensure the understanding of what happened on the night of the 
flooding is as accurate as possible by listening to and talking with those that 
experienced the flooding first hand.  

Both NCC as Lead Local Flood Authority and the Internal Drainage Board (IDB) 
will be in attendance. 
Examples of the sort of information that would be useful are: 

• Information about when the rain started and stopped. 
• When people started to see a noticeable rise in the water level; and 

when did it noticeably recede. 
• What was the flow direction of the water; where did it come from and 

go to? 
• Any videos or CCTV of the water flows and photos of the flooding. 
• Any personal rain gauges that people managed to get a rainfall amount 

from. 
Anybody who suffered from or witnessed the flooding is encouraged to drop in 
and share their knowledge with the staff. 
The session is designed to be as informal as possible and the staff attending 
will collate all the information shared which will be used to help determine 
what can be done to reduce the risk of flooding in the village. 
 
Any enquiries before the event please email ross.marshall@nottscc.gov.uk 
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